
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

 

 

FINAL INITIAL STATEMENT OF REASONS 

TITLE 17, CALIFORNIA CODE OF REGULATIONS 

DIVISION 2. DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENTAL SERVICES 


CHAPTER 3.  COMMUNITY SERVICES
 

(a) 	 Description of the Public Problem, Administrative Requirement or Other 
Condition or Circumstance the Regulations are Intended to Address 

Effective January 1, 2007, California law increased the minimum wage to $7.50 per 
hour. The regulation changes are intended to reflect the increase in the maximum rates 
of reimbursement appropriated for in the Governor’s Budget for Fiscal Year (FY) 2006-
07 for respite services provided under In-home Respite Worker, Service Codes 864, 
and 869, and Vouchered Respite Service, Service Code 420 to $10.12 per consumer 
per hour. 

(b) 	 Specific Purpose and Rationale for Necessity 

57310. Method of Reimbursement for Voucher Services 

Subsection (b)(3) 

Specific Purpose 

This section establishes the maximum rate of reimbursement for several vouchered 
services, including respite, under service code 420.  The proposal in the subsection 
would increase the maximum reimbursement rate for respite services provided under 
the voucher to $10.12 per consumer per hour.   

Section 57332. Maximum Rates of Reimbursement for Non-Residential Services 

Subsections (c)(3)(A) and (c)(9)(A)2.a. 

Specific Purpose: 

This section establishes maximum rates of reimbursement for many non-residential 
services under service codes 864 and 869. The proposal in this subsection would 
increase the maximum reimbursement rate for in-home respite workers and respite 
facilities to $10.12 per consumer per hour. 

Rationale for Necessity: 

This proposed regulatory change is necessary to reflect the impact of the minimum 
wage increase, which took effect January 1, 2007, on the rates for respite services 
provided under service codes 420, 864 and 869. 



 
 

 
 

 

The Department has considered the alternative of not adopting the amendments and 
rejected that alternative as being overly burdensome to the affected public. 

The Department has determined that no alternative considered would be more effective 
in carrying out the purpose for which the regulation is proposed or would be as effective 
and less burdensome to affected private persons than the adopted regulation. 

The Department has determined that the adopted regulations do not impose any 
mandate on local agencies or school districts. 


